
 

December 29, 2016 

Tracy Taylor 

Wasatch Taxpayers Association 

451 N. 1300 E. 

Heber, Utah 84032 

tracy@etracytaylor.com 

 

Re: GRAMA request to Utah School Boards Association dated 12/14/16 

Dear Tracy: 

I am following up on my prior letter relating to your December 14, 2016, GRAMA request to 

USBA.  I have been asked to respond to your request. 

As an initial matter, USBA does not believe that it is subject to GRAMA such that it is required to 

provide a response to your request.  However, USBA is willing to respond to your request 

regardless of whether it is legally required to do so. 

By way of general explanation, USBA does not typically retain materials related to its 

superintendent search services to member districts.  Any documents and materials are 

generally retained only by the member district.  USBA’s responses to your numbered requests 

are as follows: 

1. USBA does not have any responsive documents. 

2. USBA does not have any responsive documents (no meetings were held at USBA). 

3. USBA does not have any responsive documents. 

4. USBA does not have any responsive documents. 

5. USBA does not have any responsive documents. 

6. USBA does not have any responsive documents.  (GRAMA does not require a 

government entity to respond to questions, only to permit inspection and copying of 

records.  However, treating this as a request for documents containing guidelines, rules 

or regulations, USBA did not provide any such documents to Wasatch School District.) 

7. Not applicable (see #6 above). 

PATRICK L. TANNER 

 



 

8. Again treating this as a request for records, documents 1 through 9 provided herewith 

reflect where the job announcement was posted and where the brochure was mailed. 

9. The advertisement/brochure announcing the job opening is provided as document 10. 

Very truly yours,  

BURBIDGE & WHITE 

 

Patrick L. Tanner 

cc: Richard Stowell, Executive Director, USBA 


